CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD

MINUTES OF APRIL DAY MEETING, APRIL 9, 2009 SUBMITTED BY BARBARA STEVENS, DAY SECRETARY PRESIDING OFFICER: PATTI HOWELL, VICE PRESIDENT

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by President Rachel Phaneuf. She welcomed everyone and invited everyone to enjoy the candy baskets on all the tables. She then thanked everyone that went to the Georgia Quilt Council meeting. The following were "caught doing good": Patti Howell by Broach Winsley; Queen Smith by Rachel Phaneuf; and Irene Gardner by Phyl Schiwal Rachel welcomed our visitor, Jessie, Linda Herren's granddaughter. Rachel reminded everyone about entering quilts in the East Cobb Quilt Show.

Patti then opened the business portion of the meeting. She welcomed everyone and wished a "happy birthday" to all celebrating birthdays in April.

A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the last day meeting as printed in the newsletter.

The treasurer's report was given with a balance of \$3,542.47 in the bank. A quarterly report will be in the newsletter.

Committee reports were given as follows:

Membership – 35 members and 2 visitors present. We now have 82 members on roll. Emma Parker was our second visitor (Jessie, Linda Herren's granddaughter was the first). Fat quarters were won by Queen Smith. Door prizes were won by Susan Fisher, Queen Smith, Charlie Phaneuf, and Joan Hardy.

Hospitality – Thanks to everyone that brought refreshments today. A sheet was passed around to sign up for the May meeting.

Programs – Several programs were announced and are listed on the website.

Newsletter - Diane thanked everyone for getting stuff in to her.

Publicity - Patti Howell and Rachel Phaneuf have quilts up at the hospital.

Telephone – Reached everyone either on phone or left a message.

Ways & Means – Showed a tee shirt for a possible sale. Available for order are mugs (ceramic, plastic, or thermal), \$12.00; 2008 Show & Tell DVD, \$8.00; raffle basket, \$1.00 or 6 for \$5.00. also miscellaneous other stuff is for sale.

Historian – Album for 2008 is on the table and Doreen also thanked Charlie for all the photos.

Sunshine – Bobbie Spann is home and doing better. Doris Hohn's daughter, Carolyn, is at Duke and not doing well.

Librarian – Broach has donated a new book to the library. Check out the books we have and check some out.

Challenge Quilt – Where in Georgia is Sunbonnet Sue this month? See poster and online.

Community Service – We will be making quilts for the Douglas County Retardation centers. They need 9 twin, 4 full, and 2 queen-size quilts. We are also making cushions ("sit-upons") and walker totes for the Good Neighbor Assisted Living. All projects should be completed and turned in by the September day meeting.

Photographer – Pictures are on the table.

There was no old or new business.

Show and tell was held.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m.

After the meeting, the program was presented by Broach Winsley on making 3D blocks using tuna cans as templates.